
 

April 6th Youth Turkey Clinic  

April 11th ODFW Black Bear  
                    Management Plan  
May 9th OSP Wildlife Trooper  

June 8th White River conservation project  

Aug  8th ODFW Blacktail 
                 Management Plan  
Dec 7th Holiday potluck  
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General Meetings held at 7:00 
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WELCOME - New Members! 
Your support matters  

and it’s appreciated.  Thank you.   

Chris Alsman 
Robbie Balch 
Matt Cabral 

Charles Conrad 
Nickolaus Hernandez 

Raymond Hunt 
William Leistiko 

Tim Milone 
David O’Bryant 

Argenis Paz 
Tom Pena 

Kyle Rich 
Dan Richards 
Tessa Riedel 

Dakota Rushing 
Josh  Shannon 
Mark Singleton 
Adam Triplett 

Daniel Wiseman 
Matt Wooley 

Jerry Workman 

What A Great Fundraiser! Thank you to everyone who attended and 
volunteered at our fundraiser. It was a fun evening.  

This event fully funded our Youth Program, Learn To Hunt outreach, White 
River project, and  Rocky Mountain Elk Initiative, as well as the funds to keep 
Hoodview running each month. 

Again, thank you for your support. This is how we support Habitat, Wildlife, 
and Our Hunting Hertiage.  

 

Let’s get more subscribers to the OHA app.  
This is a premium recruiting tool  

and so easy to use. 
 

Those who download the app in our  
April meeting or have already downloaded it,  
will receive a free ticket for a nice raffle item  

drawn that evening. 

 ~~ May 9th ~~ 
  

Come meet James Baird, the new  
OSP Wildlife Trooper for our area.  
The last Trooper visit we had was  

before covid, so there’s 
a lot to report! 





April Speaker  
Black Bear Meeting  

ODFW biologist 
David Keiter is fired 
up about presenting 
the ODFW Black 
Bear Management 
Plan in our April 
Meeting. 

David will begin 
with the macro 
picture, then drill 
down to specifics like seasonal patterns, preferred food, 
and preferred habitat. He loves Q&A on the fly, so let’s 
drill him with questions about spring bear hunting! We 
even asked him to put an X on a map for the best place 
to hunt! 

Message from the chairman of board  
Wow where is the time going!  Banquet in the books 
and headed to the Turkey Clinic. 
April 6th at the White River Game area we will be 
putting on our annual youth turkey clinic. 
  If you have never been and would like to come and 
assist we would love to have you. 
It is a great family day with camping and lots of 
instruction for the kids. 
  Please see the attached flyer in this newsletter. 
  Remember to get your new hunting licenses that come 
with your wildlife parking permit. 
Looking forward to getting into more spring weather. 
Everyone stay safe and good hunting, Cathy Hamell 

Message from the president   
Hoodview is in full swing! Great meetings, fantastic 

banquet, Turkey Clinic, and White River all rolling out 
one after another.  

Other big news is that the Weston Dealerships have 
partnered with Hoodview by hosting all the food 
service this year! From the Friday evening BBQ, three 
Saturday meals, and Sunday morning breakfast, Weston 
Dealerships will make sure we are well fed! 

Please consider volunteering at White River this year. 
It’s a fun event and completing this fence is critical for 
our deer and elk wintering there. 

Board member Fred Weaver, who is immersed in the 
Douglas Ridge Rifle Club volunteered to keep us abreast 
of news from this world class rifle range right in our 
backyard.  

Notice the app contest in our April meeting. The OHA 
app is a key recruiting tool and sponsors become 
generous when they see good numbers. Come help us 
support this effort! 

Sincerely, Kelly Parkman Hoodview President  

March Speaker   Jeff Goldberg oversees the Clackamas 
and Zig Zag national forests. He updated us with real time info 
about recovery efforts from the 2020 Riverside fire.  

While many roads are once again open, several will be 
painfully slow to reopen. Mini slides are the nemesis. Jeff’s 
crew learns of new slides nearly every week. Contractors and 
USFS staff are routinely stuck behind them. 

Jeff confirmed hunters can walk the roads behind gates and 
doing so could very well be worth the effort! 

Thanks for the info Jeff! We’ll see you again next year. 

One week ago!  



Good Sheperd Event 

Members Daniel Larson, Levi Barrera, and Kelly Parkman 
volunteered a Friday afternoon at the Good Sheperd Sports-
man’s Event in Boring. They recruited new members with gun 
calendar sales and talked to a lot of folks about our mission.  

News From Douglas Ridge Rifle Club    
The classified ads are making a return to our website. There 

will be firearms related items as well as contact information 
for folks looking for local firearm trainers and people who are 
FFLs for someone needing their services. 

Since we are a member club of the Oregon Association of 
Shooting Ranges, (OASR) we are sending information to OHA’s 
own Amy Patrick for her Woman’s group newsletter she has 
gotten started. This will be where women can learn how to 
shoot, firearms or bows, practice or just connect with 
likeminded ladies. They can learn more about becoming an 
outdoors woman together. Not sure what all Amy has in mind, 
but we will help her the best we can. 

Sincerely, Fred Weaver, recent past president DRRC.  



2024 White River Conservation Project 
June 8th & 9th 

 
  The White River Game Management unit provides critical 
wintering grounds for thousands of deer and elk from as far 
away as Mt. Hood. 
  This year we’re fencing the first aspen stand to recover from 
the 2020 fire. Aspen is a treasured food source for big game.  
Buck & Pole fencing allows deer and elk to crawl through or 
jump over, but cattle can’t.  
  What to Expect:   We anticipate 20-40 people including kids.  
  We camp at Crawford Barn which is haunted. Kids love it!  
The site is a large flat field with ample room for cars, tents, 
and trailers. Access is super easy off paved road 48. No pow-
er or water. Porta Potties are provided here and at the work 
site.  
  Most folks arrive Friday night and enjoy an informal BBQ. 
  The work event is all day Saturday. A hot breakfast is served 
at 7:00 with orientation at 8:00, then we drive 30 minutes to 
the job site. 
We’ll break for lunch with a ‘build your own’ sandwich buffet 
and drinks. The work typically runs another 2-3 hours. 
Saturday evening is the big feed presented by Chef Nate in 

partnership with Weston Dealerships. Lots of social time and tons of raffle prizes.  
 
Misc. 
Phone and internet ok for most 
This is a family friendly event. The barn really is haunted.  
Please bring your own camp chair and an extra if you can  
Bring work clothes, boots, and gloves 
Expect any weather Oregon can produce in early June, especially wind.  
 
Please let Kelly Parkman know if you’re coming!  
Call or text 503-706-7481. Email works too! Kparkman.oha@gmail.com  

Proudly Sponsored By 







Oregon Hunters Association 
715 SE Robin Way 
Gresham OR 97030  
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Hoodview Chapter  
Contact Information 

 

 

President: Kelly Parkman  
503-706-7481 

 Vice President:  Nate Purdum  
503-515-8946 

Chairman: Cathy Hamell  
503-358-7821 

Secretary: Daniel Larson  
Treasurer: Kaleena Purdum  

 
Board Of Directors:  

Bob Bucholtz --503-227-8955  
Bob Hayford - 503 351 7764  
Kevin Hamell - 503-807-2934  

Don Lyon - 503-282-8132   
Rick Lazott  - 971-409-4115   
Leslie Shaw - 503-312-7643  
 Del DeSart  • Deb DeSart    

Chad Purdum • Dale Ballard   
Jeff Senger • Fred Weaver   

Robert Steenbergen 
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